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	SOURCE DESCRIPTION: Metal Coil Coating Facility 

	CONTACT: Todd Lauhon, Operations Manager 

	     The purpose of this visit was to conduct a full compliance evaluation. I was accompanied by Todd Lauhon, the Operations Manager for the facility, throughout my walkthrough and records review. 
     No major maintenance was performed on the process line during the past two years. The area was clean, well organized, and in good condition. Only acetone is used as a cleaner. Other chemicals kept onsite included toner, various paints, and primer for the aluminum sheet. The facility usually does not cut or thin the paint that they use in the production line. I found two violations during my inspection of the process line: the facility failed to maintain tightly fitting covers on the acetone drums, and the access doors to the coating room were not closed and sealed during operations. Warning notice 2007-3399A was issued on July 18th as a result of these findings. 
    There was no variable speed control for the fan in the coating room; I was told that no one had altered the fan’s original manufacturer specifications, and thus it is believed that the ACFM limitations specified in the permit are satisfied. The fan in the coating room draws air into an induction system which connects to the incinerator. The incinerator setpoint was 1360 ºF and the digital readout indicated an operating temperature of 1356 ºF; which is within the terms of compliance. Strip chart recorders were also utilized for the recording of temperatures in the first and second stages of the oven. In stage one the setpoint was 350 ºF and I read the recorder at 300 ºF. In stage two the set point was 550 ºF and I read the recorder at 550 ºF. Also, the interlock circuit appeared to be in good condition. The quench tank fan was operating at 10 Hz, as specified in the permit.
     The 2006 AOR data verified that the facility was in compliance with the applicable VOC and HAP limitations specified in their permit. The facility’s daily records were organized and correct, however, the monthly records proved difficult to follow. It was verified that only propane was used to fire the oven and incinerator. Utility bills and gas usage records were reviewed.

      I found the facility to be in minor non-compliance based on the two aforementioned violations. 
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